
Thursday 17th June, 2021

Principal’s Report
It was wonderful to have students return to onsite learning last Friday. It
provided teachers with an opportunity to revisit concepts and check
assessment in preparation for reports.

GALE FORCE WINDS
I hope our families didn’t experience too many challenges over the past
week, due to the fierce storms and winds. We were lucky to not have trees
uprooted or any damage to our school property. I know that there are
thousands of other families across the state that were not so lucky. There
were also lots of schools unable to return to onsite learning last Friday due
to electricity outages. All in all, it seems like Mount Waverley fared fairly
well.

COVID UPDATE
I look forward to the day that our newsletter no longer requires a covid
update! Let’s hope it is not too far off!

Thank you to all our parents for actively spreading out at drop off and pick
up times. Everyone has responded brilliantly to the changing regulations.

As of Friday….

- Masks will no longer be mandatory outdoors
- Camps, excursions/incursions can resume
- Interschool sports can recommence
- Parent helpers can resume. Please check in at the office
- Face masks are still to be worn indoors
- Sport can be played indoors
- Assemblies can be attended by staff only



ONLINE SURVEY- SHORT TERM REMOTE LEARNING FEEDBACK
Thank you to the 140 parents who responded to the survey. Here is a summary of the results.



.



As you can see, the results have been overwhelmingly positive. From the personal comments received we have
learned that families would prefer greater space between online sessions to complete tasks (however, families
also enjoyed having the afternoons free from learning tasks) and that it is difficult to organise children to join the
online lessons, when both parents are working. We can sympathise with the last comment as teachers also
experienced difficulty juggling the learning of their own children, whilst meeting MWHPS demands! Very tricky!
This feedback has been invaluable. If we need to move to online learning once again, we know we have an
approach that suits most people.  Thank you again for your feedback.

ONLINE INTERVIEWS
In the last week of school we will be holding online parent-teacher interviews. Procedures on how to book were
sent out yesterday via Sentral. Families have until Monday to make their booking. Interviews will be held:

Tuesday 2.30-7pm (P-6)
Wednesday 3.45-5.30 (P-2 & 5/6s), 2.00-5.30pm (3/4s)

Due to larger class sizes in the Year 3/4 area, teachers will begin interviews from 2.30 on Tuesday and 2pm on
Wednesday. It is imperative that all participants, meaning teachers and parents, are punctual and understand
that all conferences will run on time. Any variation from this will result in a breakdown of the process and it will
not be fair or effective.

Please note that students will still be at school from 9-3.30 on the interview days.

REPORTS
Our teachers have worked exceptionally hard to complete Semester One reports. These will be available on
Monday 21 June via Sentral. Please read through your child/children’s reports prior to parent-teacher interviews.
This enables you to ask any clarifying questions should you need to do so.

END OF TERM
Just a reminder that we finish school at 2.30pm on Friday 25 June.

ASSEMBLY ON MONDAY
We will be holding another online assembly on Monday. Feel free to join us from 9.15am via the following link:
https://meet.google.com/qog-wzpp-zvn

Let’s celebrate…
● The return to onsite learning!
● To Kaasvi (1S) and family who welcomed their second child during lockdown. We look forward to

meeting him!

Sharon Reisss-Stone
Principal

https://meet.google.com/qog-wzpp-zvn


Assistant Principal’s Report
Parent Teacher Interviews

This is an opportunity for you to share and celebrate your child’s learning and achievements with your child’s class

teacher. It provides you with feedback and assessment about how your child is going. It plays an essential role in

strengthening home and school links. Interviews will be online through Google Me

Booking process

1. Open the link below to access bookings

2. Read the ‘How to Book’ on the form

3. Select your child’s class and you will be taken to your child’s teachers calendar - Please make sure you

have selected the correct class.

4. Click on any interview time slot you wish to book

5. Fill in the information as follows:

What: Enter your name and your child’s name

Where: Your contact number for the night just in case

Description: If you require a translator, enter your request here.

Please include which language you require

If we do not have a translator available for your chosen time, the school will contact you to

reschedule.

6. Click ‘save’.

If you have any questions or problems please contact your child’s teacher or the office

Click here to access the google form to book your interview

Carolyn Datson
Assistant Principal

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfX0ymy3hyFk2S0tZAqwqYgq1P4C5NRsrL51iIXdx2872f_Rg/formResponse


Premiers Reading Challenge

Premiers’ Reading Challenge

The Premiers’ Reading Challenge is well underway! Congratulations to the 27 students who have already
completed the reading challenge. As a school, students have already read and registered 1721 books! The
challenge ends on 17th September 2021, so keep adding those books online.

Just to clarify, you are unable to physically read the books on the challenge website. Students will need to
find books to read at home and borrow them from the library. To complete the challenge, students in Prep to
Year 2 need to read or experience 30 books, including at least 20 books that are classified as Challenge
books. Students from Year 3 to Year 6 need to read 15 books, including at least 10 Challenge books.

If you have any questions about the reading challenge, or if you have lost
your login details, please contact me over Sentral portal messaging.

Happy reading!
Mrs Amy Morris (Reading Challenge Coordinator)



Sustainability News



Extend News





Attention all families Monash University Performing Arts Centres is back with Family
Fiesta!

An annual festival of literature, music and theatre
from June 30 to July 3 for all kids aged 0-12 years
and their families.

Get involved in workshops, activities and concerts
featuring some of Australia’s leading children’s
authors, theatre companies, musicians and so much
more. Plus free events, free babyccinos, a kids
menu, plenty of parking and so much more.

Check out the full program and book now:
http://monash.edu/family-fiesta

http://monash.edu/family-fiesta



